
MEETING NOTES   Date: Dec. 7, 2024 
 

 
Meeting called to order by: ________Harvey Thomas________ at  ___9:10______ a.m 

Attendance sheet passed?  X Yes  ___No 

New members and/or guests?  _ Harvey introduced first-time attendee/member Paul Zimmerman, who is an 

officer in the Foothills British Car Club of South Carolina as well. Paul has a 1964 Morgan. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Treasurer’s Report:  Reported by:  Sue Beck. We still have to pay our bill for the Christmas Party, which 36 

members attended on December 4th, and our charitable giving for the year, but we currently have a balance of 

$6,305.67 in our accounts. (Treasurer’s Report posted) 

Noggin & Natter for next month?  ___Yes  X No    Proposed by: ______________________________________    

Club ride for next month?  ___ Yes  X No     

Charitable Giving: Mike Lackey – We are ready to deliver our 2024 contributions to the Humane Society of 

Spartanburg and Mobile Meals. 

Other: The Club received an email invitation from Greenville Swamp Rabbits to exhibit cars for their Retro Night 

on December 19. A member (KT) had previous experience with the group that was not pleasant or successful. In 

addition, the time of year means most members’ cars are put up. Harvey will let Swamp Rabbits know.  

Great Scot updates:  Sam Maw was in attendance at the meeting, and we discussed the future of the car show 

at some length. We don’t currently have alternative means of raising money, and our charitable giving depends 

heavily on proceeds from the show. It is almost a given that the show will proceed on Memorial Day weekend 

(the Saturday), at Furman University. Some different locations on the campus were discussed. Sue Beck will be 

taking the lead but needs people to assist with the different pre-show work like marketing. One strong 

suggestion was to coordinate with the other area clubs (FBCC is already the strongest participant, and BCCWNC 

usually attends). Note: We need people to step up and assist with all aspects of putting the show on. 

 

50/50:  Amount: $45 Winner: Larry Diaz 

Special takeaways from the meeting: All volunteer efforts for the club are needed and welcome. 

 _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m     Notes taken by: Roy Atkinson    THANK YOU!! 


